
Board of Education 
Newtown, Connecticut 

 
Minutes of the Board of Education meeting on February 11, 2014 at 6:00 p.m. in the Reed 
Intermediate School Library. 
                 

D. Leidlein, Chair    J. Reed  
L. Roche, Vice Chair     L Gejda 
K. Hamilton, Secretary   R. Bienkowski        

 K. Alexander      2  Public 
J. Vouros      2  Press 
D. Freedman          

 M. Ku 
 
Mrs. Leidlein called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. 
 
Mrs. Roche questioned why there was no public participation on the agenda 
Mr. Alexander thought normally it’s not on the agenda for special meetings. 
 
MOTION: Mrs. Roche moved to go into executive session to interview the candidate for the 
Interim Principal of Newtown High School and invited Dr. Reed, Dr. Gejda and Jeff Jaslow. 
Mr. Freedman seconded.  Motion passes unanimously.  
 
Item 1 – Executive Session 
The Board interviewed the candidate. 
 
Item 2 – Public Session 
MOTION: Mrs. Roche moved that the Board of Education appoint Jeffrey Jaslow Interim 
Principal of Newtown High School to begin February 19, 2014.  Salary will be on a per diem 
basis according to the administrators’ contract.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously 
 
Item 3 – Discussion and Possible Action on Security Budget 
Mrs. Leidlein addressed a question from Ms. Hamilton regarding the document which didn’t 
agree with what was in the budget book. 
 
Dr. Reed said he had given out an update on security to Board of Education members only that 
was incorrect.  The numbers in the budget from the previous meeting were correct. 
 
Ms. Hamilton said the budget stated that for the current year we have eight security staff and 
the note says six guards are under the SERV Grant and four from the DOJ Grant.  She asked if 
that was ten plus eight for the current year. 
Mr. Bienkowski that was correct with 18 guards.    
 
Ms. Hamilton asked what the total number would be for the 2014-2015 school year. 
Dr. Reed stated there were 14 security guards to provide for the operating budget.  When the 14 
were proposed we already had three for a total of 17 for this year plus the Director of Security 
position.  The confusion is what was to be charged to the operating budget and what was to the 
grants.   
 
Ms. Hamilton would rather see the total number.  
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Mr. Bienkowski provided a document comparing Board of Education security staff and Newtown 
Police in our schools from 2010-2011 through the 2014-2015 school year.  We don’t have a 
number from the Monroe Police Department at Sandy Hook School for next year as that has not 
been determined.   
Ms. Hamilton questioned why there were two security guards at each elementary school except 
for Sandy Hook, which only has one. 
Dr. Reed said that was because was because of the Monroe Police. 
Bob Tait told him the Town has been notified by the auditor that he can set up a fund for  
$511,000 for the Board of Education to draw from for future needs.  That money could be 
available if we ran into future problems with grant funding.  Mr. Tait also doesn’t feel we need a 
resolution tonight. 
 
Below is Mrs. Llodra’s letter. 

Good morning. 
 
I understand that the BoE is meeting this evening to discuss security. Just a few 
thoughts here for your consideration if that is the case. 
 
First of all, I understand your anxiety about where in the town or education budget 
security items will be represented. I have the same anxiety. I believe we have the same 
goal, that is to develop and fund the right and best plan for safety in our schools. I have 
confidence in the outcome of that effort for security knowing that we all are committed to 
same good end result. However, I am concerned that our process for getting to that end 
is fracturing. To any extent i have contributed to that fracture i am sorry. 
 
As you know, I have supported from the outset the notion that items related to security 
would be documented separately by the BoE and BoS and then discussed 
collaboratively with the BoF and/or LC to resolve the question about where the funding 
for those items should reside. My position remains that it is a shared responsibility 
(education and municipal) as some items make more sense to be in the education 
budget and other costs should be borne by the BoS budget. You may not agree with that 
statement but I feel strongly in the power of a partnership for security in schools. 
 
So I ask again that you please wait until we can discuss these issues in true 
collaboration as our budgets come together at the BoF level. I know full well that you 
(BoE and superintendent) want to be at the table when these decisions are made - as 
you should be. The same holds for the BoS. We should have the opportunity to be 
engaged in that discussion before decisions are made that affect our budget. I anticipate 
that we might take on significant and appropriate funding responsibility - i have no 
problem with that.  So, let's talk together and lets involve the BoF and/or LC.  I value the 
role these other boards can play.  
Also, there is a benefit in having those leaders engage - it ups their commitment to the 
outcome and begins to set the stage for the long term planning we need to do. 
 
I am interested in your thoughts on this. I am traveling today but will check my email 
frequently. 
Please share this in full text prior to the meeting tonight with every member of the BoE. I 
am copying the BoS, the chair of BoF and chair of LC. 
Pat 
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Dr. Reed read the following possible motion. 
 

Move that the Board of Education adopt a security budget for personnel and arming 
equipment in the amount of $540,562 with the acknowledgement that $324,525 of this 
request is in the Board of Education’s adopted budget above and that the district has 
applied for $209,024 in potential offsets through the SERV Grant and DOJ Victims Grant 
program impacting the 2014-2015 school year. 

 
The Board’s action assumes a partnership with the First Selectman and the Board of 
Selectman pertaining to future funding of this program based upon the recognition that 
dollars for armed police protection at our schools is currently provided from within the 
Selectman’s budget  The proposed program for armed school safety officers will be 
more cost effective than the current practice and the Board of Education believes that 
future costs for the SSO program should, in some way, be paid for by funds currently 
allotted for police officers in our elementary schools. 

 
Dr. Reed used the example of when Parks and Rec took over maintaining the school fields from 
the Board of Education.  All of the money for their functions in the Board of Education budget 
was transferred to Parks and Rec.   
 
Ms. Hamilton said that the motion read does not represent my views about this situation.  
Security is necessary and she doesn’t think it matters where it goes.  A decision has been made 
to follow the North Branford model for SSOs for security in our schools.  That model is the SSOs 
will report to the school district but have training through the police department.  As far as 
paying for the SSOs, whoever is in charge of managing the program should be the ones paying 
for the program.  If we want to add an SSO, she doesn’t want an issue regarding how it will be 
funded.  If we take on the program, we should pay for it and manage the whole piece. 
 
Dr. Reed’s recommendation is to take no further action at this time.  People need to see how 
this will be cooperatively developed.  If grants come in short we need to know who will be 
paying the next year which should be the Town.  He believed that Mrs. Llodra’s letter addresses 
this cooperative responsibility in a very positive fashion.     
 
Mr. Alexander agreed with Dr. Reed.  He doesn’t want to pass a motion that may undercut any 
previous motion.  Our budget includes what we expected to cover for security.   
 
Mrs. Roche asked if Mrs. Leidlein had reached out to other board chairs. 
Mrs. Leidlein spoke to Mrs. Llodra who said staffing was in the Board of Selectman budget and 
they didn’t need to have a motion and vote on it.  She had stated, “We fully expect for costs for 
materials will rightly find way into municipal budget.”  She is fully prepared when the budget 
goes to the next level that her budget will be increased to meet costs.   
 
Mrs. Leidlein also spoke with John Kortze who said that all are committed to making sure going 
forward in planning for other years there will be a committee with members of all boards to 
discuss funding.  He also didn’t feel we needed a motion at this time.   
 
Mr. Vouros expressed his concern on where the money will come from if one of the budgets 
failed and the funds have to be removed.  It can’t be taken from security.   
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Ms. Hamilton said we have the $511,000 that we will have access to for education purposes 
until it runs out.  We heard we will have some excess money from this year between $500,000 
and $600,000.  There is also $209,000 in grants.  She was concerned that we don’t see specific 
documentation that will cover the SSOs.   
 
Dr. Reed said it was imperative we be the judge of how many armed guards we need.  We are 
still in a transition time with sensitivity to this.  We have to trust we aren’t going to get into a 
situation where someone else knows best what we need.   
 
Mrs. Roche asked to have Mrs. Llodra’s letter and the motion written into the minutes.  
MOTION: Mr. Alexander moved to adjourn.  Mr. Vouros seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
 
Item 4 - Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
 
   Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
   ________________________________ 
           Kathy Hamilton 
         Secretary 
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